
MINUTES OF THE REGULARLY SCHEDULED
CLASSMATE MEETING OF SEPT. 16, 2010

The following classmates were present for the meeting:  Farias, Corenevsky, Lyons, C. Ho, Hackbarth, Cruz, 
Ornellas, Paresa, Yee, Sam, Perkins.

     
Meeting was Called To Order at:         6:33 P.M.

TREASURER'S REPORT:     Farias (reporting for Rego), stated that the kitty/fund was essentially the “same  as 
reported at the last meeting”, and that was/is $1,217.00.  Farias also related that monies were continually being 
collected and deposited to our account, and would later be expended, for the Buffet Dinner at the Las Vegas 
reunion celebrations (the monies would effectively become a “wash”) 

OLD BUSINESS:     
     (A)     55  th   Reunion Anniversary Celebrations (Las Vegas venue)  :     Ho reported that he had no additional info 
to provide.  Farias wanted all to know that the Reception/Hospitality Room would be open from 5:30 to 7:30 P.M. 
on Monday, 9/27/10.  Corenevsky reported that there are 19 Classmates and 17 spouses/partners scheduled to 
attend the reunion.  They are:  
        George & Maggie JOY                     George & Dori CORENEVSKY           Louis & Barbara PARESA
        Damien FARIAS & Nancy               Cenric & Linda HO                                Allan & Audrey PERALTA   
        Fred & Fran HACKBARTH            Francis & Barbara WONG                    Johnson & Elaine YEE
        Bruce & Phyllis MANN                    Earl & Arlene AH MOO                        Ron & Merrill CATALA
        Bertrand & Katherine AI CHANG   Charles ARAKAKI & Winifred             Joe ORNELLAS & Stephanie
        Stanley & Phyllis YASUMOTO       Herb & Barbara FUJIKAWA                 Stanley OSADA 
                                                                   Roland LIN
Corenevsky also reported that there were 15 Massages & 6 Facials scheduled at the Spa.  He also informed all 
present, that he would have a Mini-Van and would be available for some to – from airport pick-ups and other 
requests, but only if he was available at the requested time  George: (808) 455-7955   (808) 232-7754

     (B)     Christmas Party:     Hackbarth reported that all was going well with the preparations for our Christmas 
Party, Thursday, December 16th, at the Mid Pacific Country Club.

     (C)     Next Nice/Fine Dinner:     Ornellas reported, that since we were having celebrations in Las Vegas in 
September, and then a Christmas Party in December, that he was planning our next Nice/Fine Dinner for sometime 
in January/February 2011.  More info later.

           (D)     Previously Tabled Item , “Change of Location for bi-monthly meetings” - previously submitted by 
Botelho:     Farias started discussions on the matter, and provided input relative to possible new SLAA “room 
usage” guidelines,  ie., perhaps “rooms would be available to paying customers only”. After some discussion, a 
vote was taken regarding a West Oahu meeting venue (for some future meetings), and the measure did not pass. 
Farias will be developing a plan for future meeting sites. Stay tuned.

(E)     Classmates Well Being:     Corenevsky passed around a funeral handout, of Karen Reeves, the spouse
       of our deceased classmate Henry Reeves; - our Bereavement Card was provided to the family.



          NEW BUSINESS: 
               (A)     October Golfing Event:     Farias selected George Joy to be the Chairman of the October Golfing
          Event.  It will be held on October 21, 2010 and be held at the Kaneohe MCBH Clipper Club.  Info soon.

               (B)     December Golfing Event:     C. Ho volunteered to be the Chairman of the December Golfing Event.  He
          reported that he has already reserved 4 Tee-Times at Pearl Country Club, starting at 8:45 A.M., on Thursday,
          December 9th, 2010, with check-in time at 8:15 A.M.  Contact Cenric at hawaiiproho@yahoo.com.  

          OPEN FORUM: 
               (A)     Farias suggested we look into a new “re-scheduling” of Classmate Meeting Nights, mainly related to the
          lack of confirmed SLAA Room availability, and also, the realization that “during Football Season, some Thursday
          evenings are not supportive of  attendance at meetings”.  More at next meeting.

               (B)     Paresa remarked that his spouse Barbara had some suggestions for the Christmas Party.  She will be
          directed to contact Fred Hackbarth with her suggestions.

               (C)     Lyons reported that our Classmate Bernard Freitas was progressing well after his open heart surgery.
          Calling Bernard (1-808-262-5240) or visiting him (and Deborah) would be truly appreciated.

          ADJOURNMENT:     Farias adjourned the meeting at:        6:48 P.M.

          NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED CLASSMATE MEETING:     November 18, 2010 6:30 PM place TBD.
                                                                                                                             (you will be informed).


